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MINUTES  
  

CELS Faculty and Professional Staff Meeting – December 16, 2021 
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 12:10 a.m. on Thursday, December 16, 2021 via Webex web meeting  

platform, with Dean Kirby presiding.   Approximately 92 members of the CELS community were in 
attendance. 

 
2. The Minutes from the April 27, 2021 CELS Faculty and Professional Staff Meeting were presented for 

approval and were approved without objection.   
 
3.    Announcements:   

a. Dean Kirby offered congratulations to all members of the CELS Faculty and Staff for the productivity 
and success of the Spring semester despite the difficulties posed by the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic.  
The public health precautions put in place and general cooperation by all members of the community 
has made URI a relatively safe place to be.  Recent news of the omicron-variant with greater 
contagiousness than previous variants is of concern, thus prompting continued vigilance and care 
during final exams and the new year. 

b. Professors Howard Ginsberg, Larry Englander and Seth Macinko (phased) have announced their 
retirements.  

c. Strategic planning for the university under the new presidency of Dr. Marc Parlange will begin in the 
Spring Semester.  CELS Faculty and Staff are urged to participate in order that our voices are heard 
and professional aspirations are taken into consideration.  It is clear that federally funded research will 
be a greater part of the strategic priorities than it has been in the last 30 years. 

d. Dean Kirby wished all a joyous holiday season & urged all to take the opportunity to remain safe and 
engage in restful activities. 

 
4.    Reports of Standing Committees: 

a.    Diversity Committee:  Prof. Amelia Moore provided a report of the activities of Diversity Committee 
(slides of her presentation are in Appendix 1).  She introduced Prof. Jason Kolbe who will be leading a 
Diversity Recruitment Task Force to advise and cooperate in diversity hiring within CELS.  Professor 
Dawn Cardace will serve as Chairperson of the Diversity Committee during the Spring semester. 

b.   Curriculum Committee:  The Curriculum Committee report was given by Committee Chair Rebecca 
Brown.   Highlights of her report is presented in Appendix 2.  There will be a major change in how new 
courses will be proposed, handled and approved though the KUALI Curriculum Management System.  
The system will allow proposals to be trackable through the entire approval process and sign-offs will 
be fully electronic through Faculty Senate and posting by the Registrar.  The system is expected to go 
live on-line on January 15. 

c.    Research Committee: Committee Chair Niall Howlett provided a brief report of the Research 
Committee.  Highlights are presented in Appendix 3.  The Office of Sponsored Projects has revised the 
proposal submissions guidelines to allow more time for institutional review prior to submission to the 
funding agency.  A new pre-award administrative assistant for CELS is in the system with HR reviewing 
the job description. 

d.   Space Committee:  Committee Chair Prof. Dawn Cardace provided a brief report on the activities of the 
committee.   The committee webpage (https://web.uri.edu/celsgov/space-committee/) is updated with 
running minutes for all Committee meetings.  A Google Form version of CELS Space Request Form is 
on-line (https://forms.gle/1awg5uch5u5npVaz5). 
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e.    Cooperative Extension and Outreach Committee: Committee Chair Kate Venturini provided the report 
of the Cooperative Extension and Outreach Committee.   See Appendix 4.  

f.   Commencement Committee:  Committee Chairperson Prof. Coleen Suckling provided a report on the 
activities of the Commencement Committee.  Report is presented in Appendix 5. 

g.    Bylaws and Review Committee:  Committee Chair Katherine Petersson brought forth a seconded 
motion from the committee to amend the CELS Bylaws as follows: 

 
Proposed Changes to Bylaws by adding following new section: 
5.9  Each year the college shall solicit nominations for Excellence Awards in Teaching, Research, 
Extension and Outreach, Staff, and Service, to be presented at the CELS Faculty & Professional Staff 
meeting at the end of the academic year. Nominations shall be evaluated by a selection committee for 
each award composed of past award recipients, using selection criteria determined by the committee.     

      The amendment was passed unanimously without objection. 
 
6. Old Business: 
         There was no old business. 

 
7.    New Business: 
       There was no new business. 

 
9.      Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 3:45pm 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,        
Michael A. Rice, Secretary of the CELS Faculty 
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APPENDIX 1 
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APPENDIX 2   
CELS CURRICULUM COMMITTEE REPORT 
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APPENDIX 3   
CELS RESEARCH COMMITTEE REPORT 
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APPENDIX 4   

CELS COOPERATIVE EXTENSION AND OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT 
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APPENDIX 5 

COMMENCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 
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